

7. General Business

- 7.1 Constitution - N Ward shared the relevant paperwork with members to move towards adopting our new constitution. Relevant information was shared and documents have been signed by C Painter as our President. N Ward to organise to return the signed documents to WACSSO prior to the due date.
- 7.2 N Ward was contacted by Southern Dirt 5 working days prior to Techspo being held in Wagin, to ask if our P&C would be able to provide 6 volunteers to coordinate the registration desk on the day of the event. After consulting with executive we decided to seek member support and following a positive response we committed to assisting, to enable \$600 to be raised for our P&C. N Ward thanks M Pascoe, M English, K Ball, C Rowell, S Nalder, A Scott and M Harrington for making themselves available at such short notice. Feedback following the event has been very positive, with P&C receiving an email from the CEO of Southern Dirt praising our team for our effort and professionalism.
- 7.3 Bogan Bingo Fundraiser – Event has been cancelled/postponed, with an event to be planned for early next year. Has also been suggested we plan to host an evening event to commemorate the conclusion of nature play project. N Ward to contact the nature play committee to coordinate.
- 7.4 High school jumper options – C Painter spoke in regards to previous discussions surrounding the need to consider an alternative jumper option for high school students. It was resolved that discussions, if the need arises in future, need to be had at a school council level prior to P&C becoming involved.
- 7.5 Canteen financial discussion – this was discussed during the canteen report.
- 7.6 Voluntary Contributions – C Painter initiated discussions surrounding possible strategies to encourage an increase in families who pay voluntary contributions for their child/ren. T Pickering suggested an itemised breakdown of how contributions are distributed.
- 7.7 Staffroom – A kitchen has become available for purchase. P&C will purchase the kitchen for the staffroom, with additional works involved including plumbing and vinyl. M Harrington to contact the seller to arrange payment.
- 7.8 Catering coordinator – C Painter expressed a potential need for a catering coordinator. It was decided that a coordinator is not necessary, however executive will delegate roles to members if/when the need arises. Members present agreed they were happy to support in this manner executive as needed.
- 7.9 Future functions and event planning – C Painter expressed a need for improved communication between school and P&C regarding fundraising events.
- 7.10 YouthCARE funding – N Ward presented the funding request from YouthCARE regarding the chaplaincy program. Members discussed the value of the program and it was decided to donate \$2000 towards the program.

Moved

N Ward

Seconded

K Ball

Carried

8. Other Business

- 8.1 Reticulation in the Nature Play area – A Scott mentioned the need for reticulation to be completed in the Nature Play garden area. Ann Ward to follow up.
- 8.2 Newsletter - M Harrington and N Ward mentioned technical issues regarding the last few Newsletter issues. N Ward to pass feedback on to C Johnson.

9. Date of Next Meeting

The date for the next meeting is Monday 28th October at 1:30pm in the Library. The following meeting will be our AGM, to be held in approximately Week 6 or 7.

10. Closure

The meeting was closed at 2:52pm.